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April 2014 Program                     Monday April 14, 2014 

Speaker:  Monique Dillard 
Monique Dillard of Rockford IL (USA), was born in Winnipeg, Manitoba (Canada). Her love of quilting 
was nurtured by relatives in Canada who taught her the art of handwork and sewing. She parlayed her 
degree in mathematics into a genuine understanding of the need for an accurate 1/4” seam, squared 
blocks and precise cutting. She was a regular teacher at her local quilt shop for 15 years until her bud-
ding quilt design business - Open Gate – steered her career toward a national audience. These days, 
you can find Monique teaching across the United States at quilt guilds and weekend retreats. 
Monique’s classes always fill up fast with fans from previous classes and students eager to learn from 
this talented designer.  
Monique has 76 (and counting) Open Gate patterns and 6 rulers (Fit to be Square

©
, Fit to be Geese

©
, 

Fit to be Quarter 
©,  

Mini Fit to be Geese
©
). She has also partnered with Sue Glorch of Bundles and 

Bolts Quilt Co. to co-author 3 block-of-the-month (BOM) books. She finds inspiration for her traditional 
designs everywhere and is inspired by fabrics, textiles and tapestries. Several trips to Europe have re-
sulted in not only new beautiful quilt pattern designs, but also her fabric line, Olde World Style with 
Maywood Studio.  Olde World Style debuted in May, 2010 at the International Quilt Market in Minneap-
olis, MN.    
In 2011, C&T Publishing debuted  Monique’s first solo book, Fat Quarter Winners.   Traditional Fat 
Quarter Quilts was published in 2012, and Diamond Traditions was released in 2013.  In addition to au-
thoring books, Monique also a frequent contributing writer to various quilt magazines, such as Quilts 
and More, and American Patchwork and Quilting. 

 
Lecture/Trunk Show: Designing Fabric and Books - how is that done? 
In this lecture, Monique will walk through the steps of fabric design, from 
how the idea is born to the final product...fabric!  Also, the lecture  includes 
a discussion on how a quilt book is created.  Plenty of quilts will be brought 
to see and enjoy! 
 
Class will be held on May 14, 2014 also.  Class description and registration 
form are on page 6. 

 

Lincoln Quilters Guild 
Quilting since 1973  

Meeting the second Monday 
of the month 

2014 March—November 

Gathering at 6:30 p.m. 
Program & Meeting 

at 7:00 p.m. 

College View Seventh-Day 
Adventist Church 

4015 S 49th Street 
Lincoln, Nebraska 

On the Internet at 
www.lincolnquiltersguild.org 
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Day Groups 
 Piecemakers 
   The Piecemakers meet at Bernina 
   Sewing Studio  in the Piedmont 
   Shopping Center  on the fourth 
   Thursday of each month except 
    November and  December.  For 

  more  information: Willa Smith  at              
402- 420-2422.  Please leave a 
message and I will return  your call. 
Or email me: 
rswd660@inebraska.com 

Ladies of the Lodge 

The Grand Lodge at the Preserve 

80th & Pioneers Blvd. • 1:00pm, 3rd 
WEDNESDAY of the month. Enter 
North door and take the elevator to 
the 4th floor lounge. For more 
information, call Nancy Simmons 
423-4947 

Cuddle Quilt Workshops 
College View Seventh Day 
Adventist Church Resource Room 
4108 Prescott Ave. •  
9 am-2 pm • 1st Friday of the month.  

Vicky Skuodas, co-chair person. 
Join us in planning our Cuddle Quilts 
and also to pick up kits to work on 
during the month. 

Quilts of Valor 
We now have two meeting places and 
sew-ins each month! They are: 
1st Sunday: Hancock's, 12:30 to 
4:00pm 
3rd Saturday: IQSC, 10:00 - 2:00pm 
If you have questions, contact us at: 

Julia.Schroeder@qovf.org 
Sara.Kenny@qovf.org  
 

 

Evening Groups 
The Northeast Lincoln Sew-and-
Sews  

Meets the 3rd Monday from 6:00-
8:00 pm at the Anderson Branch 
Library, 3635 Touzalin Ave.  For 
more information, contact Kim 
Shelley at 467-4266. 
 

 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION 
 OF THE  

LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD 
LINCOLN, NEBRASKA 

Published nine months of the year:  
March, April, May, June, July, August, 
September, October, and November. 

Editor and Layout: 
Lorelee Novak 

Circulation:  Carol Curtis 

The deadline to submit articles and 
ads for inclusion in the Plain Print is 
the Wednesday following the Guild 
meeting. 

May 

newsletter deadline: 

April 16, 2014 

ADVERTISING  
Business Ad Rates: 
A 3½" x 2" sized ad is $25 for the first 
month and $20 per month for 
subsequent months. 

A 3½" x 4" sized ad is $40 for the first 
month and $35 per month for 
subsequent months. 
Ads must be camera-ready. 

Classified Ad Rates: 
Any individual may place a classified 
quilt-related ad in the "Quilters' 
Exchange" at a cost of $10.00 for 30 
words.  Send exact text for ads. 
Send articles and ads with payment 
(payable to "Lincoln Quilters Guild") 
to: 
Lorelee Novak 
2510 Jameson N  
Lincoln, NE 68512 
Email: rjljn@aol.com 

        President's Message 

  Hello everyone and welcome to Spring  - I hope.  Spring cleaning 
  used to be a big deal in my family.  My Mom had everyone  
  working like crazy for two solid days.  Thank goodness I don’t do 
  that anymore.  But actually this could be a great time to clean out 
  your sewing room and find items you don’t use. Someone else  
  would love to get those items at the Attic Treasures sale at the 
  quilt show.  I have already set out a few books and patterns for 

that.  Check and see if you have anything to donate.  Also I hope you’re busy 
working on show items and auction items.   
I want to give a special shout of thanks to the Cuddle Quilt ladies who worked so 
hard to complete the 42 quilts for the children of St. Mary’s School in Lincoln. I 
was thrilled to help hand out those quilts – the children were so excited and 
pleased to receive the quilts.  It was a wonderful and heart-warming experience.   
Our Guild has some wonderful outreach programs that help so many people in 
the Lincoln area.  I hope all of you are able to contribute to these outreach 
programs in some way, such as quilts or quilt tops to Cuddle Quilts and Quilts of 
Valor, items to Santa Socks or pillowcases for Habitat for Humanity.  People who 
receive these items are so grateful for the assistance.   
Happy quilting! 

  Linda Daiker  

Small Groups 
  Anyone is welcome to joint these groups 

Be sure to stop by the LQG 
table to pick up Quiltfest 
bookmarks to share with 
your friends ! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
And don't forget to purchase 
a book or more of Raffle 
Quilt tickets for the “My 

Heart is Home” raffle quilt. 

mailto:Julia.Schroeder@qovf.org
mailto:Sara.Kenny@qovf.org
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                   Minutes of the Lincoln Quilters Guild – March 10, 2014   
 College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church – Lincoln, Nebraska 

President Linda Daiker called the meet-
ing to order at 7:00 PM with a welcome.  
She reminded everyone to silence cell 
phones.  Photos may not be taken dur-
ing the PowerPoint portion of the 
presentation.   
Speaker Jacquie Gering was intro-
duced for her presentation of “Quilting 
Modern: Honoring Tradition.” 
Vice Presidents Sara Kenny and Mary 
Sedlak discussed the upcoming pro-
grams, April 14 will be “Designing Fab-
ric and Books” with Monique Dillard 
and the class will be “Mini Fit to be 
Geese.”  Sue Daley will present the 
May 12 program, “English Paper Piec-
ing” with the class “Playing with Pa-
pers.”  They also discussed the Quilt R 
Done project challenging members to 
complete unfinished projects from pre-
vious quilt classes.  If a project is com-
pleted and shown at a future Guild 
meeting, a Quilt R Done charm will be 
awarded.  A “Mystery Quilt” instructions 
and first clue are available for a lap size 
quilt (or larger as the Guild has permis-
sion from the designer).  The rest of the 
clues will be printed in Plain Print.  The 
“Best Day Ever” described the joy of 
presenting 50 quilts to the middle 
school students at St. Mary’s School in 
Lincoln.  These students will sing for 
the Korean Veterans honor flight in 
Omaha.  A poster board has photos 
and thank you notes from the students.  
President Daiker convened the busi-
ness meeting.  There being no addi-
tions or corrections, the Minutes of the 
November 2013 meeting were ap-
proved as printed in Plain Print, and the 
November 2013 Treasurer’s report was 
remanded for audit. 
Old Business:  Dues should be paid 
by today.  Dues are $25.00 for the 
year. 
New Business:  President Daiker dis-
cussed the possibility of membership 
books which cost approximately $600 
the last time they were printed.  Cur-
rently this information is on the web 
site.  If anyone is interested in a mem-
bership book, they would need to order 
ahead and pay the cost estimated at 
$4.00 - $8.00.  Kate Laucomer will work 
on formatting.  If anyone is interested in 
assisting, please contact her.  In addi-
tion, if anyone is interested in serving 
as the chairperson for the audit com-
mittee, please contact Linda Daiker. 

Announcements:  Kathy Spitsen 
made the following announcements:  
 A Thanksgiving card was received 
from Marjorie Kostelnik, the Dean of 
the College of Education and Human 
Sciences at UNL; thank you cards were 
received from a patient at St. Eliza-
beth’s Hospital and Nate Woods, Assis-
tant Director, the Malone Center.   
Congratulations to Jean Ang, who was 
honored at the Legislature for her many 
years of making quilts for fund raisers 
for the Valparaiso library. 
  Suzi Parron will present “Barn Quilts 
and the American Quilt Trail Move-
ment” on Tuesday, April 8

th
 at 7:00 PM 

at the Congregational Church in Gene-
va, NE.   
Pacific Hills Lutheran Church in Omaha 
is hosting an exhibit of “The Supper” 
quilt from 9:00 AM – 9:00 PM on April 
17 – 18.  The quilt is being driven from 
Waxahachie, TX to Omaha by its artist, 
Don Locke.  The quilt is 15.3’ wide and 
5.5’ high.  It has been exhibited in 37 
states, but never in Nebraska.   
Two guests from Des Moines were rec-
ognized in addition to the other guests 
attending the meeting. 
National Quilting Day at the IQSCM:  
Sheila Green acknowledged her com-
mittee – Shirley Chaffin, Bonnie Moses, 
Wanda Hein and Lori Duffek, the 
NSQG representative as well as Dean 
Young, the IQSCM operations manag-
er.  Corporate sponsors for National 
Quilting Day are AccuQuilt, Aurifil, and 
HandiQuilter.  There are only three 
spots left that need a volunteer for quilt-
ing day.  Please contact Sheila if you 
are interested.  A Quilt Alliance repre-
sentative will be at the museum so visi-
tors can sign up for a 3 minute slot to 
tell the story about their special quilt.  
There will also be a photo frame, studio 
art quilt associates discussion, log cab-
in quilt display, and other lectures. 
Cuddle Quilts: Vicky Skuodas dis-
cussed an additional population need-
ing quilts – quilts for school-age chil-
dren.  Please consider making a cuddle 
quilt 45” x 55” for this age group.  The 
group meets on the first Friday of each 
month at the Seventh-Day Adventist 
Church downstairs by the library to 
sew.   
Bus Trips:  Sue McKee discussed the 
upcoming trips – April 4 – 5 the Ne-
braska Shop Hop, cost $225.00; the 

Central Kansas Shop Hop, cost 
$225.00; the October 10 – 11 Threads 
across Nebraska, cost $55.00; and the 
October 28 – November 2 Houston IQS 
trip, cost $850.00. 
Mini Raffle:  Cheryl Kupcenski and 
Kay Hoff conducted the Mini-Raffle with 
proceeds of $115.00 going to Cuddle 
Quilts.  Winners were:  Chris Obrist – 
shamrock quilt, Sharon Beachall – or-
ganizer; Kathy Philip – tulip quilt.   
A request for donations for the mini-
raffle for upcoming meetings was pre-
sented. 
Lincoln Quilt Fest: Mary Swinton re-
minded everyone that Quilt Fest will be 
July 10 – 12 at St. Marks Church at 84

th
 

and Pioneers from 9:00 AM – 8:00 PM 
and 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM on Saturday.  
Admission is $6.00 for adults and $1.00 
for school age children.  There will be a 
vendor mall, demonstrations and lec-
tures, Tradition with a Twist challenge, 
modern quilts, quilts by men, intergen-
erational quilts and attic treasures.  
Raffle tickets for “My Heart is Home” 
quilt are available.  $1700 tickets have 
been sold and we can sell over 4000.   
Lorelee Novak said that quilt registra-
tion will be online and will begin in April 
with a firm deadline of July 1.  Exhibi-
tors can display up to 3 quilts or 4 if it is 
a series.  The guidelines will be in Plain 
Print. 
Phyllis Higley represented the Attic 
Treasures committee.  This used to be 
a silent auction but now will be a tag 
sale.  They are accepting quilt related 
items and will have a donation receipt 
for donors.  There will be a table at 
each general meeting.  They will be 
asking for volunteers to staff Attic 
Treasures at the Quilt Fest. 
Vicky Skuodas discussed the quilt 
show CD.  Donors will be asked to list 
the inspiration for their quilt on the entry 
form.  It is estimated the CD will cost 
$10.00 plus an additional $2.00 for 
mailing. 
President Daiker introduced Jan Sittler, 
the quilt department superintendent 
from the Nebraska State Fair.  Sittler 
invited everyone to attend and exhibit 
quilts.  Between 400 – 700 quilts are on 
display at the fair in an air-conditioned 
building. 
The meeting was adjourned to Show 
and Tell. 
Minutes submitted by Wilma Daddario, 
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Thank you to all 
the Guild mem-
bers who have 

provided Quilts of Valor for the Honor Flight veterans.  
We are about 30 quilts short of reaching our goal of 
130 QOVs to cover the Korean War vets who made 
the October 2013 Honor Flight.  Please consider mak-
ing a QOV for a Nebraska Korean War veteran. You 
may bring your finished QOVs to the Guild meeting in 
April.  Thank you! 

  Bernina Sewing Studio in Lincoln is sponsoring a 
QOV sew-in Friday April 25 from 10:00 am to 4:00pm.  
Bring your own QOV project, machine and sewing sup-
plies and join us for a day for quilting fun.  Please reg-
ister for this event by emailing Judy Lane.  If you have 
additional questions, contact Julia Schroeder 
(Julia.schroeder@QOVF.org) 
 
  Quilts of Valor has introduced the 2014 QOV block 
challenge.  Directions for the block can be found at the 
following link:       
 http://www.qovf.org/content/2014-qovf-block-drive-
pattern.html   
They can also be picked up at the QOV table during 
Guild meetings.  Please bring completed blocks to the 
QOV table during Guild meetings.  Thank you! 
 
 

 
Google Art Project 
The International Quilt Study Center & Museum was re-
cently added to the Google Art Project. Inclusion in the 
Google-powered art platform will allow the museum to 
share high resolution images and digital resources con-
nect to selections from the collection. 
Virtual visitors can browse works by the artist’s name, 
artwork, type of art, museum, country, collection and time 
period. The IQSCM’s first wave of uploaded content fea-
tures nearly 100 pieces, including Lucinda Ward Hon-
stain’s “Reconciliation Quilt” and Michael James’ 
“Aurora.” 
You can view the museum’s collection on the project at 
http://www.google.com/culturalinstitute/collection/
international-quilt-study-center-museum. 
 
Friends Event 
Mother-daughter quilters Marianne and Mary Fons will 
present “Beyond the Binding: Everyday Quilters, Extraor-
dinary Quilts” on April 19, at 3 p.m. at Hardin Hall on the 
University of Nebraska-Lincoln's East Campus. A recep-
tion will follow the lecture at Quilt House. 
Co-hosts of the popular PBS series “Fons and Porter 
Love of Quilting,” Marianne and Mary use colorful multi-
media to present unusual quilts made by mostly un-
known quilters from the past, examining just what makes 
each work exceptional. 
The event, which is sponsored by Friends of the Interna-
tional Quilt Study Center & Museum, will benefit the 
IQSCM. 
Tickets are $30 to attend the lecture only and $50 for the 
lecture and reception. To purchase tickets, send your 
check, made out to FRIENDS of the IQSCM, C/O 
J.Eskridge, 128 N. 13, Apt. 1007,  

 Santa Socks 2014 
  As the new Santa Sock committee, we want to thank 
the Guild members for all their generous donations 
throughout past years and look forward to your partici-
pation in the coming year. The Santa Sock Program is 
supported totally by donations of items and money from 
our members, the proceeds from the mini raffles for two 
months, and voting with dollars on Santa socks in No-
vember.. This has made it possible to distribute many 
much needed items to local organizations for the holi-
days 

We are contacting several of these organizations to de-
termine their specific needs so we can coordinate our 
requests to you. This information will be in the Plain 
Print each month.  

  We hope you will be making Santa socks and bags 
throughout the year so we will have enough by the No-
vember meeting. 
Here are some of the ideas for this calendar year. 
  MARCH: It’s not too late to check out winter clearance 
for hats, mittens,gloves, scarves and ready made 
Christmas socks. 
  APRIL: Small stuffed animals, puzzles, story books, 
games and toys for young children, teens or adults 

  MAY: Baby items/hats, booties, bibs, blankets, soft 
books, baby toys 
  Watch for additional suggestions of items to bring for 
the remainder of the Guild year in future Plain Print is-
sues.. 
Remember, you can bring your donation to any guild 
meeting during the year. There will be totes near the 
South doors for you deposit your items in. 
Thank you for your support! 

 
Joan Ogle & Ginny Harvey 

  Santa Sock Committee 

mailto:Julia.schroeder@QOVF.org
http://www.qovf.org/content/2014-qovf-block-drive-pattern.html
http://www.qovf.org/content/2014-qovf-block-drive-pattern.html
http://www.google.com/culturalinstitute/collection/international-quilt-study-center-museum
http://www.google.com/culturalinstitute/collection/international-quilt-study-center-museum
http://www.iqscfriends.org/
http://www.iqscfriends.org/
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  Quilt R Done Club 

(as of March 2014) 
 

Sandy Anderson                Anita Dover             Sara Kenny 
 
Do you want to join the Club???  If so, bring your finished LQG Class Project to the next Guild meeting for Show 
and Tell, and you will receive your very own Quilt R Done charm and membership in the Club!!!! 

 

       

 

 

 

NATIONAL QUILTING DAY 2014 
National Quilting Day 2014, our fifth annual event, was held at the International Quilt Study Center and Museum on Sat-
urday, March 15.  The FREE admission event was planned and sponsored by the Lincoln Quilters Guild and the Nebras-
ka State Quilt Guild.  A huge thanks to our commercial sponsors AccuQuilt, Aurifil and Handi Quilter.  All provided give 
away items to our guests!  We had 737 visitors from Nebraska, 17 other states, India and Germany!   Thanks to our great 
volunteers and museum staff, the event ran very smoothly this year, a result of excel-
lent offerings and diligent publicity.  The ever popular lectures included  Carolyn Du-
cey, IQSCM Curator,  “The Whole Story,"  Paulette Peters,  “Plop a Picture," Studio 
Art Quilt Associates, "Art Quilts"  by Peg Pennell and Gloria Miller, "Log Cabin Quilts."  
The Studio Art Quilt Associates shared a display of 12" square art quilts and answered 
questions from our guests.  Lincoln Quilters Guild outreach projects, Habitat for Hu-
manity, Young Quilt Artist and Santa Socks were featured and shared examples of 
their offerings.  Guests had their photo taken with our giant Photo Frame!  The Quilt 
Alliance was on hand videotaping quilts and their stories, "Go Tell it at the Quilt 
Show."  Our third floor was dedicated to Hand Work demonstrations and an exhibition 
of doll quilts and beds.    Docents interacted with guests in the galleries to view the 
current quilt exhibitions.  Our Community Showcase exhibition of Log Cabin Quilts will 
continue to April 19.  The quilts are provided by members and friends of the National 
Quilting Day 2014 Steering Committee and feature a variety of styles of Log Cabins--
traditional, art, improvisational and modern! 
Watch for upcoming details about next year's event! 
www.LincolnQuiltersGuild.org, www.NSQG.org and www.QuiltStudy.org   

. 

National Quilting Day Steering  
Committee: 

L to R:  Lori Duffek, (NSQG Rep), Wanda Hein, 
Sheila Green(Chair), Dean Young (IQSCM Rep), 
Shirley Chaffin, and Bonnie Moses (LQG Rep) 

PILLOW CASES NEEDED! 
LQG gives a home-themed wallhanging and pil-
lowcases for each member of the family to new 
Habitat for Humanity homeowner at the dedication 
of their home.  We need more pillowcases!  The 
pattern is available at the guild meetings at the 
Habitat for Humanity table (west side of the meet-
ing room) or on our website: 
              www.lincolnquiltersguild.org   
Habitat requests matching pillowcases for the cou-
ple, if possible.  Think fun pillowcases for the chil-
dren, preschoolers through high school age.  They 
really appreciate our donations!  You can bring 
your finished pillowcases or wallhangings to the 
guild meetings. 
Sheila Green, Habitat for  
Humanity Chair 
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LQG Treasurer Report - Feb 2014  

Beginning Cash Balance 2/1/14  $     35,901.21  

   

RECEIPTS  

 Checking Interest 
 $                   
0.42  

 CD interest 
 $                   
9.52  

 Membership 
 $                
55.00  

 Quilt Show 2014 Vendors 

 $             
825.00  

 TOTAL RECEIPTS 

 $             

889.94  

DISBURSEMENTS  

1. Operations Expenses  

 Insurance and Bonding 
 $                
30.42  

 Resource Room Rent 

 $                
25.00  

 TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS 

 $                

55.42  

   

 NET CASH IN/(OUT) 

 $             

834.52  

    

Ending Cash Balance 2/28/14  $     36,735.73  

   

Current Checking Balance  $     11,550.64  

Current CD Value (next maturation date 9/4/2014)  $     25,185.09  

Total Cash 2/28/14  $     36,735.73  

   

April 14, 2014 Class Registration 
Offering: Monique Dillard teaching “Mini Fit to Be Geese” 

Monique’s website: http://www.opengatequilts.com 
Date/Time/Cost: Monday, April 14, 2014 

9:00am – 4:00pm 
   Guild Members: $35 per person                Non-Members: $45 per person 

Kit fee:  $17 kit fee (includes pattern & ruler, and is payable to the teacher)  
Location:  College View Seventh-day Adventist Church, 49

th
 and Prescott Ave 

  Come in door number 2 on the south ground level 
Your name: ____________________________________________________________________________ 
Your address:______________________________________________________________________________ 
Your phone #  Daytime ___________________________           Evening ______________________________ 
Email: ____________________________________________________________ 
Guild member:  Yes ___________   No ________________ 
 
Send check payable to LQG to: 
Sara Kenny, 21902 A Street, Eagle, NE  68347 * (402) 960-6560* sarakenny@yahoo.com 
Please make check for the amount of the class only. 
If you do not have email, please include a business-sized stamped self-addressed envelope so we can send you the 
supply list for class 

     Class Title: Mini Fit to Be Geese 

Class Date: Monday, April 14, 2014 

Teacher:  Monique Dillard 

 
Class fee:  $35/Guild members 

          $45/non Guild members      
Kit fee (includes pattern and ruler): $17 (payable to 

teacher) 

 

In this class, we will 
make a small table top-
per  (18” square) using 
the Mini Fit to Be Geese 
ruler.  Students will learn 
how to accurately trim 
flying geese sizes 2 x 
3.5”, 1.75 x 3”, 1.5 x 2.5” 
and 1.25 x 2”.   In addition, Monique will demo her 
other “Fit to be” rulers designed to accurately trim 
square in square units, quarter square units and 
combination units.  
Kit fee includes the Mini Fit to Be Geese ruler and 
the pattern for class 

Supply list: 
Sewing machine, thread, scissors, pins 
Rotary cutter, rotary cutting mat, rulers 
Fabric requirements: 
 ½ yard background 
 3 – 1/8 yard pieces Dark fabric #1 
 3 – 1/8 yard pieces Dark fabric #2 
 ¼ yard binding                                       
 2/3 yard backing 
An accurate ¼” seam is critical for this project; bring 
whatever tools you prefer to ensure you are able to 
sew an accurate ¼” seam 

http://www.opengatequilts.com/
mailto:sarakenny@yahoo.com
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May Class     Monday May 12, 9:00am – 4:00pm 
English Paper Piecing “Playing with Papers”  

Teacher: Sue Daley  
  

Your choice of either Playing With Paper Patterns 
Sue will teach us her method of English paper piecing.  She will show examples and give instructions for each 
pattern. 

 

 
Playing With Paper Pack 6             Playing With Paper Pack 15 

 

   

 

 

Supply List: 
Playing with Paper Pack (available from teach-

er) 
Rotary cutter and mat.  A rotating mat will be 

very helpful 
Small sharp scissors (teacher recommends 

Karen K Buckley 4” scissors, but any sharp 
scissors are fine) 

Sewline Fabric Glue Pen  
Fine Thread (teacher recommends Superior 

Bottom Line which is a 60 weight thread) 
6” and 12” ruler 
Milliners Needles (one will be provided in 

class) 
Fabric for the Playing with Paper Pack you 

have selected  

May 12, 2014 Class Registration 
Offering: Sue Daley teaching “Playing with Papers English Paper Piecing” 

Website: http://www.busyfingerspatchwork.com 
Date/Time/Cost: Monday, May 12, 2014                  9:00am – 4:00pm 
  Guild Members: $40 per person  Non-Members: $50 per person 

 Kit Fee:  Choose one: 
       Playing with Papers #6: $30 (kit only) 
       Playing with Papers #15: $40 (kit with fabric) 

Location:  College View Seventh-day Adventist Church, 49
th
 and Prescott Ave 

  Come in door number 2 on the south ground level 
Your name: ______________________________________________________ 
Your address:______________________________________________________ 
Your phone #  Daytime _____________  Evening ________________________ 
Email: ____________________________________________________________ 
Guild member:  Yes ___________   No ________________ 
Send check payable to LQG to: 

Sara Kenny, 21902 A Street, Eagle, NE  68347 * (402) 960-6560* sarakenny@yahoo.com 
Please make check for the amount of the class only. 
If you do not have email, please include a business-sized stamped self-addressed envelope so we can send 
you the supply list for class 

 
Discover Nebraska 

 
We have 2 more months of presentations in the 4th 
grade classrooms.  April and May are our busiest 
months!  Our schedule is online, just go to our website  
www.DiscoverNebraska.org  We'd love to have you 
join us!  Please let me know in advance so that I can 
include your name on the list to the schools.  The chil-
dren and staff are so appreciative!  4th graders are the 

BEST!  This is a great way to 
share our love of the art of 
quilting and the history of our 
state of Nebraska. 
Sheila Green   
402-483-0453   
 
sheilagreen@windstream.net 

http://www.busyfingerspatchwork.com/shop/product/playing-with-paper-pack-6/
http://www.busyfingerspatchwork.com/shop/product/playing-with-paper-pack-6/
http://www.busyfingerspatchwork.com/shop/product/playing-with-paper-pack-6/
http://www.busyfingerspatchwork.com/shop/product/playing-with-paper-pack-15/
http://www.busyfingerspatchwork.com
mailto:sarakenny@yahoo.com
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Lincoln Quiltfest 2014: Colors from the Prairie 
July 10-12, 2014                     St. Mark's United Methodist Church 

Go to www.LincolnQuiltersGuild.org for all the information and updates! 
Steering Committee: Carolyn Garner, Sheila Green, Pam Rowland, Meylonie Schatz, Mary Swinton and Lynne 

Weinhold 

Sign up to Volunteer! 
Our master signup sheet is ready for your "autograph."  
289 volunteers are needed prior to the show (quilt 
drop off and quilt hanging), during the show (white 
glove, admissions, Attic Treasures, Kids at Quiltfest, 
Raffle Quilt ticket sales, auction) and after the show 
for quilt take down!  Please consider signing up for 
more than one shift!  Anyone can help as we have sit-
ting down and  standing jobs.  Just let us know where 
you can help.  When you help, you're entitled to free 
admission at the show that day, or a "coupon" will be 
issued for a day of your choice if you help before or after 

the show hours.  Contact Carolyn Garner to grab your 
spots!  402-464-7923 or cargarner@gmail.com 

Quilt Delivery 
All quilts entered in the Lincoln Quiltfest 2014 should be 
delivered to St. Mark's Church at 84th and Pioneers Blvd. 
on Tuesday, July 8 between the hours of 7:30 am and 7:00 
pm.  Go to south side of church building (on Pioneers 
Blvd.), east end.  If you are not personally able to deliver 
your entries, please make arrangements for someone to do 
so during the drop-off time period. 
If you are not going to be able to pick up your quilts at the 
end of the show, you can arrange for someone else to pick 
up your quilts.  However, you must communicate those ar-
rangements to the quilt drop-off personnel by giving them a 
signed permission note with the name of the person who 
will be picking up your quilts. If you do not provide the 
signed permission note when you drop off your quilts, your 
quilts will not be released to anyone other than yourself af-
ter the show.  Questions?  Contact Judy Lane at judith-
blane@yahoo.com or Christina Chapman at cchap-
man@bkd.com 

Quilt Displays  
We are looking for quilts of all shapes and sizes, including 
3-D items, quilts made by MEN, Intergenerational Quilts 
(you and your child, grandchild or neighbor with a majority 
of the work done by the child), MODERN quilts and Tradi-
tion with a Twist Challenge Quilts!  If you took the LQG 
class in March from Jacquie Gering, we expect your MOD-
ERN quilt to be in the exhibition!!!  We know you won't dis-
appoint our guests!  Lorelee Novak will have the quilt regis-
tration forms.  We prefer that you register your quilt online at 
www.LincolnQuiltersGuild.org    

Tradition with a Twist Challenge 
Take a traditional quilt block and make it your own!  Use the 
quilt show name, "Colors from the Prairie" as an inspiration!  
Embellish as you like!  The maximum size is 16" x 20".  One 
entry is allowed per person.  Challenge quilts are separate 
from show quilts and will not count against the number of 
show quilts allowed.  Registration, drop off and pick up is 
also separate from show quilts.  Pick up your registration 

form at the April meeting or find it online .  We have a 
"celebrity" judge who will judge the quilts based on use of 
theme, color, eye-appeal, not necessarily on workmanship.  
Hanging sleeves optional. 
Questions?  call Gloria Smith at 402-489-0062 or Pam 
Wakeman at 402-826-2944 (Crete) or email at 
cv44355@windstream.net   

Raffle Quilt 
Don't forget to purchase a book or more of Raffle Quilt tick-
ets to help support great programming and outreach pro-
jects for your guild!  Books are just $10 each.  Thanks to the 
Lincoln Journal Star for the excellent article and photos of 
Millie Fauquet, designer of "My Heart is Home" raffle quilt!  
The article appeared in Prime Time on March 17.  As of this 
writing, we have sold 1,733 tickets (4,999 available to be 
sold).  Call Pam Rowland, Quilt Mom, (402-261-3193) if you 
have a place for the quilt to be displayed and tickets sold. 

Vendor Mall 
Our Vendor Mall is filling!  It will be spacious and well lit!  If 
you know of a business who may like to be a vendor, con-
tact us and we will send them the vendor application.  There 
will be a variety of booth sizes and prices, all in a prime lo-
cation for great sales! Contact Sheila Green or Joan Yoder 

Attic Treasures 
This is the time to bring your gently used treasures for Quilt-
fest!  Quiltfest guests will be able to purchase the pre-priced 
treasures and take them home right away!  New items will 
be added as the show progresses.  All sorts of quilting, sew-
ing and needlework related items are wanted: fabric, fin-
ished and unfinished projects, kits, quilt  blocks, small quilts, 
pillows, books, patterns, quilting and/or sewing notions, 
lights, magnifiers, yarn, quilt related decor OR, other items 
quilters would like: candy, tea/coffee, bed or bath items 
(lotion, shower gel, etc.).  No magazines, please.  Contact 
Pat Gormley 402-423-1467 or Phyllis Higley  402-486-3901 

Show CD 
This year we will offer purchase of a CD of all the quilts in 
the show!   
When you complete your Quilt Show entry forms, please 
remember the following: 
- Give proper credit to a book or pattern author. 
- If your inspiration comes from a picture in  a quilt maga-
zine, please acknowledge the quilt maker.   
- If you use a picture of your own, but techniques by another 
person, that would be considered an original quilt.   
The CD cost will be $10 (prepaid for pick up at the August 
LQG meeting) or $12 if it must be mailed.   Photos will be 
taken by George Skuodas, assisted by Vicky.  Thanks so 
much George and Vicky for offering this service and money 
making opportunity for LQG! 
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Quilt Registration Information 

  Lincoln Quiltfest 2014: Colors from the Prairie 
July 10-12, 2014 St. Mark's United Methodist, 84th & Pioneers 

 
All members of Lincoln Quilters Guild are encouraged to consider exhibiting quilts in the 2014 show.  
The following guidelines will help members plan their entries and help Quiltfest volunteers with the 
proper display and return of items. 

Please read carefully before completing registration form(s)! 

 Exhibitors must be members of Lincoln Quilters Guild unless exhibiting by invitation of the Quiltfest 
Steering Committee. 

 Items must not have previously been shown in an LQG quilt show unless by invitation of the Quilt-
fest Steering  Committee. 

 "Tradition With a Twist" Challenge quilts are not included with this registration process. 
 
Show categories are: 

General – Three items will be allowed per member.   
This includes bed quilts (crib to king), wall hangings, throws, miniatures, table runners, art 

quilts, 3-D items (garment, purse, journal, etc.) or one Series of quilts (up to four  items - 
counts as one entry). 

Intergenerational Quilts - Limit of one per child; quilt project made mainly by the child with 
help of LQG member. 

Young Artist – Quilts made by LPS Bryan Focus School students. 
 

 A separate registration form must be completed for each entry. 

 All entries must be finished projects; hanging sleeves are not necessary. 

 All entries must be clean, smoke and odor free. 

 A label with the entrant’s name and the name of the piece must be permanently attached to each 
quilt. 

 If insurance is desired, it will be the responsibility of the exhibitor to obtain it. 

 Items entered in the quilt show may be photographed as video and flash cameras are allowed at 
the quilt show.  Images may be used by LQG for their website,  and Facebook  

 All quilts must remain on display for the duration of the show.  Quilts will not be released until the 
entire show has been taken down.  Detailed instructions for pick-up will be given at quilt drop off. 

 Registration will be done online.  If you do not have online access, contact the registrar at 402-423-
3863 or at the Quilt Show table during Guild meetings. 

 All items to be displayed in the 2014 quilt show should be delivered to St. Mark's United Methodist 
Church, 84th & Pioneers on Tuesday, July 8, 7:30 am to 7:00 pm. 

 

REGISTRATION  DEADLINE FOR ENTRIES is July 1, 2014! 
Questions?  Contact Lorelee Novak 402-423-3863 

Register quilts at www.lincolnquiltersguild.org 
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Quilt Registration  Lincoln Quiltfest 2014: Colors from the Prairie 
July 10-12, 2014 St. Mark's United Methodist, 84th & Pioneers 

 
Please read the Quilt Entry Guidelines before completing this form.   

A separate entry form must be completed for each item.   
Limit of three entries per member + intergenerational entry(s)  

(Challenge Quilts do NOT use this entry form) 
 

NAME of Guild Member(s) __________________________________________________________________ 

Email _____________________Home Phone __________________Cell Phone_________________ 
Title of Item_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
Owner of Item (if other than maker)_________________________Quilted by (if other than maker) __________________ 
Pattern Source:  Book /Magazine used_______________________________________or Original Design____________ 

* Item must not have been shown in a previous Lincoln Quilters Guild show.   
          
CATEGORY (please check one)      
                                    

   1.  General    (circle one of the following)        Dimensions:    W_________   x  L __________ 
           Single quilt   OR   Series (up to 4 piece series counts as 1 entry)                (across the top)     (down the side)   
           3-D item  (describe--jacket, journal, purse, etc.)_________________________________________________     
                                      

   2.  Intergenerational Quilt  (limit 1 per child-most work done by child with help of LQG member) 
       Child's Name _______________________________________________________       Age ____ 

   3.  Young Artist 
TECHNIQUE  (Please check all that apply) 

Hand pieced          Hand appliqued                 Hand quilted    
Machine pieced        Machine appliqued          Machine quilted                   

     Other techniques _______________________ 
 

DESCRIPTION: Write a short description (40 words or less) of your quilt.  Tell us your quilt’s story! 

________________________________________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
Every attempt will be made to display all quilts submitted for the show; however, in the event of a 
space shortage, LQG reserves the right to make the final decision on the number of quilts per person 
that are displayed. 

 

By my signature below, 
 I agree to abide by all rules and conditions as stated in the registration instructions.                                                                                                                  
 I understand and acknowledge that Lincoln Quilters Guild nor St. Mark's United Methodist Church 

insures this entry and are not responsible if it is lost, stolen, or damaged.      
 I understand that if I desire to have this item insured, it will be my responsibility to insure it. 
 My entry(s) will be clean, smoke, and odor free.   
 A label will be permanently attached to each entry. 
By entering this item in this quilt show, I give permission for photos to be taken of my entry. I author-
ize the Lincoln Quilters Guild to use a photographic image of my quilt and the registration information 
as stated above, as an identifier of this quilt on their website or any public venue. 

Emailing this entry serves as my electronic signature on this form. 
 

SIGNATURE___________________________________________  Date ______________________ 
 

General Quilt Registration Due: July 1, 2014 
 

Online Registrations preferred at www.lincolnquiltersguild.org 

  

   
O 
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Lincoln Quilters Guild 
P.O. Box 6861 
Lincoln, NE  68506 

2014 LQG Officers 
President – Linda Daiker 
Vice President – Sara Kenny & 
 Mary Sedlak 
Secretary - Wilma Daddario 
Treasurer – Marsha Conley 
President-elect – Kathy Spitsen 
Vice President-elect – Barb Brown & 
 Joyce Pope  
Treasurer-elect – Carolyn McCall 
Advisor – Sandy Anderson 

• Bernina Sewing and Embroidery 
Machines and Sergers 

• BSR – Bernina Stitch Regulator 
• Horn Sewing Cabinets 
• Machine Repair 

1265 S.Cotner Blvd, # 27 • Lincoln, NE 68510 
402-423-3108 

Check our website for our latest class offerings: www.berninabuzz.com 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

 

Nothing Sews Like a Bernina. Nothing. 

Thank you to our advertisers 

who help support 

this newsletter publication. 

Let your talents be known here.  

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 


